# Chigwell Row Infant School Newsletter



6<sup>th</sup> December 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a lovely Christmas Fayre we had and thank you all for your continued support to our wonderful PTA. This year the PTA raised more than ever before for all our children's special outings, extra equipment, transporting to events, refurbishments to the school library, sensory space and much much more. THANK YOU PTA!

The children had a fantastic time at the pantomime 'Robin Hood'. Much fun and laughter was had by all and the children were especially well behaved. Well done children you make us all very proud when we are out and about and represent your school so sensibly and patiently.





#### Reminder

Please make sure your child comes to school in suitable, warm clothing now that the days are getting colder. Reception parents, please could you help your child at home to put his/her coat, hats and gloves on independently as this will be a great help to teachers and is a core skill to achieve.

#### New Website

Our new website has now been launched, please do take some time to look at it with your children. It is early days but we intend to add lots more information about the school and

your children's learning as time goes on. Here you will also find links to the school calendar and all recent newsletters.

## Breakfast and after school provision

Costs:

8am - Breakfast club - £2.50

After 8.30 - Breakfast club - £1

After school club - £5 per session with a snack or £20 for the whole week

You can pay in advance or as you go but please ensure the money is in a sealed envelope with your child/ren's name and the amount enclosed. Please notify the office asap on the day if it is last minute.















Attendance percentages for this week were:

Reception 94.4
Year 1 89.45
Year 2 93.85
This week's
winner
Was Reception
Well Done!



## School Dinners W/C 9th Dec

There will be changes to next week's menu as follows. Monday will be tomato and cheese pasta, Tuesday will be chicken curry, rice and naan bread, Wednesday will be pork and apple burger, Thursday will be fish and chips and Friday will Christmas dinner with all the trimmings.

#### Car parking

Please can I ask that parents and visitors use the carpark opposite the school or the Two Brewers carpark when picking up or dropping of children. Parking is very tight for some local residents and some have reported that cars are parked across drive ways making it difficult to get cars out of drives. Might I also remind you that the car park itself does not belong to us, it belongs to the Woodland Trust. We are very grateful that our parents and visitors get to use this space so please can we be mindful of parking sensibly and not taking up too much room when parking alongside each other. Some residents and dog walkers have complained. Many thanks!

## Dates for your diary

Tuesday 10 <sup>th</sup>	Daytime Whole School Nativity Performance at All Saint's Church.
December	All welcome. Details to follow.
1.30pm	
Wednesday 11 <sup>th</sup>	Evening Whole School Nativity Performance at All Saint's Church.
December	All welcome. Please arrive with your child at 6.15pm so that staff
6.30pm	can get children into costume. Parents will not be able to come into
	the church until we are all ready at 6.30pm
Thursday 12 <sup>th</sup>	(PTA) present stall. Details to follow.
December	
Friday 13 <sup>th</sup>	Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day. For a £1 donation to Save
December	the Children.
	Whole school Christmas Dinner.
Thursday 19 <sup>th</sup>	Break up for Christmas.
December 1.15pm	

Have a great week!

Miss Dowling

